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MAY 2006 C0UNTY COUNCIL MEETING 

Monday 8th May 2006 
Question 9
QUESTION:   Councillor Cathal King
“To ask the Manager, to report on progress made in relation to housing refurbishment programmes currently taking place within the County identifying the number of units refurbished to date in each area and are these numbers in line with the timeframes given at the commencement of the individual programmes?”

Reply:
The Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government conveyed budget cost approval in the sum of €11.5m to South Dublin County Council for the Refurbishment of a total of 313 council rented dwellings in Moorfield(113), Greenfort & Shancastle (100) and Cushlawn (100) estates.

Refurbishment works are being carried out on a phased roll-out basis over a four year period from 2003 – 2007.  The programme commenced in September, 2003, and a total of 326 units have been successfully completed to date, realising and exceeding the target that was initiately set out.   All of the units in Moorfield Estate, Clondalkin, have been completed in their entirety.  

The exact break down of units refurbished is detailed below:-

	
	Cushlawn
	Moorfield
	Greenfort
	Shancastle
	Total

	2003
	9
	2
	0
	2
	13

	2004
	56
	45
	11
	6
	118

	2005
	77
	36
	24
	32
	169

	2006
	4
	Completed
	13
	6
	23

	In Hand 
	2
	Completed
	0
	0
	2

	Total
	148
	83
	49
	46
	326


In order to continue with subsequent phasings of the Refurbishment Programme, an application has been made to the Department of Environment, Heritage and Local Government for an additional 100 units in Cushlawn and 100 units in Quarryvale estate.  In addition, an environmental upgrade programme will form an integral part of the next phasing of the programme. 

This application was made in April, 2006, and a decision from the Department in this regard, in order to proceed with Phase Two of the programme, is expected shortly. 
